Minutes  January 22
In attendance
David Gordon, Dinah-Miller Marlowe, Leon Hanna, Tara Shapiro, Rachel Klein, Robin Fischel, Jill Kaplan, Sherry Steiner, Rhonda Schaffer-Maron, Edith Samers, Arlene Rosen, Nan Gordon, Greg Waldstreicher, Jon Ostroff, Peter Lilienthal, Michael Schlessinger, Caryn Halbrecht
6:55pm, call to order.
David called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for being there.  David envisions the as a working board, bound and governed by the by-laws.  He values the boards input.
Diane led the group in an ice breaker
Approval of past minutes from XX? Telephone meeting.
Tara-motion to accept.  Edith seconded.
Discussion: Add both Rachel Klein and Arlene Rosen to the minutes as they were both on the call.
All in favor

Diane, campaign overview-
Up 10 percent.  Less donors.  Success came from personal meetings with people.  Getting in front of them and speaking with excitement and passion opened many doors.  Take away -personal connection needed.
Rhonda presented the recommendations of the granting and allocations committee. And Jonathan shared the survey he designed.
Tara commended the work of the committee.  The new model found a new way to impact the community and engage donors.  What does year 2 look like?
RSM acknowledged more work needs to be done but from the start we understood projects and programs would possibly be on the menu for more than 1 year.
Peter and other commended the process and innovation.
15 projects outside of UJF were on the menu.  All but one received funding.
Dinah put forth the motion to accept the committees funding recommendations.  Rachel seconded.  All in favor, no opposed.
Edith Samers, treasurer, reviewed the budget-revenue and expense.  Edith stressed the obligation to the community as well as ourselves-what we do for the community.
There were questions around the detail of the Federation programs and an overall comparison of 2020, to 2019.

The proposed budget allowed for some reserve which was well received by all.

Given that not all questions could be answered, David proposed that an interim budget be accepted so we would be operating within the by-laws.

Caryn made the following motion
The board approves this interim budget to move ahead with the allocations and operation of UJF.  By next meeting or sooner, the board will be presented with prior budgets and updates on questions raised.

Jonathan seconded, discussion.

Rhonda added that we include a breakdown for each UJF program.  Leon added. Cost/vs-costs to allocate.
All in favor, 2 against.

Diane presented Mathmates
Rachel made a motion to accept mathmates as a program of UJF, Linda seconded.  All in favor
Dinah made a presentation of her mission to Afula/gilboa and our impact in the region.

Meeting Adjourned-9:40
